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February 14, 2020 
 

 
 
 
To: Senior Administrative Officers and the 
Hunters & Trappers Organizations, of  
Kivalliq and Kitikmeot 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
RE: Summary Reports for 2019-2020 Kivalliq and Kitikmeot Community Meetings on the 2016 Draft Nunavut 
Land Use Plan  
 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) visited the communities of the Kitikmeot in November 2019, and the 
communities of the Kivalliq in February 2020 to discuss the 2016 Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan.  We thank you for your 
hospitality and willingness to contribute to this important process. 
 
A summary report, including both text and graphics, was prepared for each of the 12 communities visited.  These 
reports have been uploaded to the public registry, at the website below, and are also attached to the email.   
https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/registry.php?public=docs&g=10&c=1039&searchtext=  
 
Please review the report for your community in particular and let us know by February 28, 2020 if you have any 
comments regarding the content of the report at submissions@nunavut.ca. 
 
These summary reports and any comments on them will be considered by Commissioners when revising the 2016 
DNLUP along with all other feedback that has been received. The Commission has requested supplementary funding 
to return to your community to discuss the revised draft plan, but we are not able to confirm at this time when that 
may occur. 
 
My staff and I would be pleased to discuss any comments or questions you may have.  Please contact me at (867) 979-
3444. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sharon Ehaloak 
Executive Director 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
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